
REQUEST 
Dear Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime, 
 
I am aware of many allegations against Judge Simon Oliver in the Family Court circuit and the Crown 
Court as well as the Upper Tribunal. I have come across a website which details serious allegations 
against HHJ Simon Oliver but no disciplinary records seems to exist. The website my request concerns is: 
https://judgesbehavingbadlyblog.wordpress.com 
 
My questions that i want to ask under the Freedom of Information Act are the following: 
 
1. Judge Simon Oliver is a Berkshire Freemason. Does the Police know this and has Judge Simon Oliver 
been investigated for this? The link to Mr Oliver in his Freemason attire is on the following link: 
https://judgesbehavingbadlyblog.files.wordpress.com/2018/02/4.jpg?w=429&h=537 
 
2. How many complaints have been made against Judge Simon Oliver in the last 7 years to the police? 
 
3. Has the Police received any complaints against Judge Simon Oliver taking bribes in court? 
 
4. Does Judge Simon Oliver play golf with the Borough Commander and come to the Reading police 
station Christmas parties? 
 
5. Judge Simon Oliver has been accused by substantial number of people that he makes request for 
sexual favours in return for favoured judgements? He has also been accused of 'nipple tweaking' in the 
courtroom. This would be regarded as a sexual assault. Has the Police received any complaints to this 
effect and can i have a copy of the complaint and response? 
 
6. Judge Simon Oliver is also accused of sitting as a Court of Protection judge prior to 2015 in several 
cases when he did not hold a nominated license, can the Police clarify how many Court of protection 
cases Judge Simon Oliver sat prior to 2015? And have any allegations of fraud been made against him? 
 
7. Are there any investigation records on file for Judge Simon Oliver and can i have a copy of these? 
 
8. Has Judge Simon Oliver been investigated in the past by the police for taking bribes or any other 
crimes? 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
RESPONSE 
 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request of 16 August to the Mayor’s Office for Policing And 
Crime (MOPAC). 
 
I confirm that your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and that 
MOPAC does not hold any information relating to your request. 
 
The Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) may be able to assist you and you can send your request to 
them, here: 
 
https://www.met.police.uk/rqo/request/ri/request-information/rip/request-information-police/ 
 
If you are unhappy with the response to your Freedom of Information requests, please see the MOPAC 
website on what the next steps are at: 
 



https://www.london.gov.uk/what-we-do/mayors-office-policing-and-crime-mopac/governance-and-
decision-making/freedom-information 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 


